Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

December 17, 2001

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 6:04 p.m. by Chairman Michael Parlante.  Selectmen present included Dale Donovan, Roger L. Putnam, Jr., Jerry Houk and Michael May.  Town Administrator Tim Smith also attended.

Council on Aging Director Jacqui Wildes addressed the Board and outlined the TRIAD program and agreement noting that the program is sponsored by the Barnstable County Sheriff’s Department and targets elderly crime prevention.

Open Session:

· Bob Hubby, Chairman of the Open Space/Land Bank Committee, addressed the Board requesting signature of the FY 2002 Rolling Grant Round Self-Help Program due January 4, 2002.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to authorize the signing of the $250,000 Self-Help Reimbursement Grant.  Chairman Parlante signed the grant application.

The Board interviewed Glenn Shields for appointment to the Natural Resources Advisory Board.  On a motion by May, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Glenn Shields to the NRAB.

The Board interviewed Alfred Pickard for appointment to the Planning Board.  On a motion by Houk, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted 4-1, with May voting against, to appoint Alfred Pickard to the Planning Board.

The Board interviewed Anne White for appointment to the Historical Commission.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Anne White as an alternate member of the Historical Commission.

Open Session continued:

· Cyndi Moe addressed the Board regarding the status of the tax bills – the Town Administrator noted that bills should be mailed by December 27th.

On a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of December 10, 2001 as presented.

Town Administrator comments:

· the Town Administrator noted that at least three members of the Board need to meet tomorrow at 2:00 p.m. with the Town Clerk/Treasurer to sign bonds.

Comments/Reports:

· Selectman Houk questioned the status of the issue of enforcement of the use of neon signs – the Town Administrator indicated that he will have a report for the Board next week.

· Selectman Houk suggested that the Police/Fire station be decorated for the holidays as he has observed in other towns.
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Selectman Putnam presented his correspondence report.  Discussion included the memo from the Assistant Town Administrator requesting action by the Board regarding safety improvements at the Marconi Beach light.  Donovan moved and May seconded a motion to ask the Assistant Town Administrator to prepare a letter to Mass. Highway for Board review and signature.  The Town Administrator noted that a similar letter had been sent last year and had received a negative response from Mass. Highway.  The Board voted 4-1, with Putnam voting against, on the motion.  The Town Administrator will work with Selectman Donovan on this matter.

The Board discussed:

a) FY 2003 – FY 2007 Capital Improvement Plan – the Town Administrator indicated that the debt schedule will need to be updated once the upcoming bonds are signed.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to tentatively approve the Capital Improvement Plan and forward it to the Finance Committee.

b) F.O.O.R. – the Town Administrator noted that the F.O.O.R. Group has decided to focus on providing theater to the Town and that since the Recreation Committee does not wish to continue to sponsor plays, the F.O.O.R. Group needs to provide its own liability insurance.  Victoria Pecararo of the Recreation Committee noted the Committee’s support of the Recreation Director’s position regarding no longer sponsoring plays.  Fran DeVasto addressed the Board and noted that the F.O.O.R. Group will obtain the necessary insurance and continue its programs with another sponsor.  Mr. DeVasto requested that he be allowed to continue to store his theater items in Town facilities and the Town Administrator agreed.  Mr. DeVasto presented a check of approximately $1,300 to the Town from the F.O.O.R. Group.

c) Joint Budget Meeting Dates – there was consensus to meet jointly with the Finance Committee on January 9, 16, 23, 29 at 7:30 p.m.

d) Business Licenses – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to approve the business licenses as listed on the agenda. (Neighborhood Auto Works; Maurice’s Campground, Inc.; Uncle Frank’s; Wellfleet Harbor Actors Theatre, Inc.; Wellfleet Bay Wildlife Sanctuary; Southfleet Motor Inn; Mainstay Motor Inn; Wellfleet Motel & Lodge; Even’tide Motel & Cottages, Inc.)

On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously at 7:04 p.m. on a roll call vote (Houk, Putnam, Donovan, May, Parlante – yea) to enter executive session to discuss strategy with respect to litigation and contract negotiations with non-union personnel and not to reconvene in open session.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan
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